
BCH	of	NV
HIGH	SIERRA	CHAPTER

	MINUTES	September	21,	2016

President: Jim Dragoo VP: Lynne Liebelt
Secretary: Sabine McCowen Treasurer: Dodi Broker n/p
Director: Ed Acosta n/p Director: Marian Finnegan
Director: Ann Windle

Meeting called to order at 7pm
Introductions (Joel Cote, Jim Dragoo, Bob Eslinger, Sabine McCowen, Lynne 
Liebelt, Ann Windle, Terry Graham, Don Biehle). 
Elaine and Gerry Anagnostou had left prior to start of meeting.
Later arrivals were Jerry Williams, Harlene Shepherd and Larry Fenkell.

No Treasurer Report today.

VP Report / Lynne:
Year to date the value of our volunteer hours amounts to $ 9,103.97.

Secretary Report / Sabine:
15 single and 9 family members.

President's Corner / Jim:
Jim asked for a volunteer to serve as chairperson for a fundraisers 
committee.

The Christmas Food drive bag was sent around for donations, before today's
additions we had $148 collected.

Past Events:
On September 10+11 some members from the Utah chapter visited the area 
on their way to Point Reyes.
With Jerry Williams as trail boss we took them on a ride to Marlette Lake 
on Sunday. All were in the saddle at 10am departing the trail-head. We 
arrived at the lunch spot around 1:30pm and back at the trail-head at 6pm 
after returning via Spooner Lake for a total ride of about 18-20 miles.
Participant from our chapter: Terry Graham, Teri Tatom, Jerry Williams, 
Don Biehle, Sabine McCowen.



Donna Kapala had met the visitors with breakfast at their overnight ranch 
spot in Golden Valley, and helped them connect with Jerry in Washoe Valley.
Donna with help from Holly and Paula Lenz, and Jim and Janie Dragoo, 
organized an evening BBQ back at the ranch.

Upcoming Events:
October 15 we are organizing a tack (and anything else) sale at the 
Bridlepath Arena in Spanish Springs. Kathy Kusler reserved the arena, Lynne
made the flyers for the event which will be held 10am to 4pm.
We are asking for a 20% donation on any profits.
Marian Finnegan, Kathy and Sabine will be there at least part of the day, Jim
plans to be there all day, with help from Lynne and Marian he will bring our 
display and try to bring 2 minis for photo opportunities (asking for donation 
for any photos taken).
All members are asked to spread the word via the flyer, FB postings etc.
We need to put up a sign at Pyramid Highway the day of the event to direct 
people the right way.

Lynne motioned, Terry Graham seconded, all in favor to adjourn the meeting 
at 7:27pm.

Sabine McCowen 
Secretary


